

May 26, 2015

Ms. Lauren Ramezani Sr. Administrative Analyst- Public Works City of Rancho Palos Verdes 30940 Hawthorne Blvd. Rancho Palos Verdes, CA 90275-5391

Dear Ms. Ramezani,

Universal Waste Systems, Inc. (UWS) has been honored to serve the City of Rancho Palos Verdes for the past 11 years. During that time, we have very much appreciated the opportunity to serve the community.

With this in mind, we are pleased to announce that EDCO Disposal Corporation has agreed to acquire the UWS Area #2 Franchise Agreement, conditioned on both assignment approval by the City and approval of the proposed extension of the EDCO Area #1 Franchise Agreement. Contingent upon the two noted conditions, UWS and EDCO anticipate concluding this transaction on June 30, 2015 and would respectfully request City approval within this timeframe.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (562) 941-4900. Thank you for your timely consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

Matt Blackburn

Universal Waste Systems Inc.

Vice President